
 

 
 

 

 

                              4th November 2022  
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are delighted to be able to share with you our Ofsted report from the inspection that 
took place last half term. Thank you to all those parents who took the time to speak to the 
inspectors and completed the parent survey.  As you can see from the report the inspectors 
were most impressed with our school community as a whole, in particular our amazing 
children.  
 
They recognised: 
‘At Brookside, every child is a valued member of the community.’ Our children here are at 
the heart of everything we do and as a school we are very proud that this is the opening line 
of the report.  
Other comments we are extremely proud of are;  
 
‘ Staff know the pupils really well’  
 
‘ Children say the playground is a happy place to be’  
 
‘ Children get off to a great start when they become little ‘Brooksiders’ 
 
‘ Subject Leaders are highly knowledgeable’ 
 
‘ Leaders have high expectations of children with SEND’  
 
‘ All staff know precisely what each pupil with SEND needs to learn next’ 
 
‘ Pupils deeply understand what British Values are and why they are so important’ 
 
‘ Some pupils attend the specialist provision known as ‘ The Riverbank’ they flourish in this 
setting and the classes they join.’ 
 
As with all Ofsted reports we have some areas which we need to develop further, we have 
already started on this.  
 
Please take the time to read the report, all the staff at Brookside work so hard to make our 
school the very best it can be. I am very fortunate to have such a dedicated and exceptional 
staff team  
Kind regards,  
 
Miss Brown  
Headteacher  


